Academic Policy Committee
MINUTES
(Spring 13 #6)

January 29, 2013
SBSB 2217 – 12:30 – 2:30 p.m.

Voting Members:
Susan Thompson, Tejinder Neelon, Salah Moukhlis
Ex Officio Members: 
David Barsky, Pamela Bell, Gerardo Gonzalez, David McMartin
Absent:
Sarah Villarreal, Israel Irizarry, Thomas Swanger
Guests:
 Lourdes Shahamiri
I. Chair’s Report

a. Nothing to report
II. Other Reports

a. Minutes for November 20 were approved.
III. Old Business

a. Maximum Number of Units During Intersession policy revision

i. David Barsky presented a substantial rewrite of the policy. Sue placed all the documents related to the new version under Topic 6 to clarify which documents relate to the revision. 
ii. The new version has several characteristics:
1. The extensive Rationale section ties this policy to the Credit Hour Policy, explains the use of calendar days rather than weekdays, defined the algorithm  for calculating maximum units, and discussed the difference between hybrid/online classes and face-to-face classes. Classes with an online component may start earlier and thus have more days available which allow them to offer more units.

2. The policy now has a single table defining the maximum number of units available vs. the number of available calendar days.

3. The latest version of the policy applies to development of course offerings as well as to the number of units students can register for.

4. The limits for PeopleSoft purposes will be based on the hybrid/online class maximum units. This type of class is more common. Also, it is unlikely that students could register for more than one face-to-face classe, given most are at least 3 units.

5. Suggested revisions include:

a. The catalog will need to be updated each year with the specific maximum units that apply. David will draft a sample statement to include in 3.b. to use in the catalog.

b. I. Reference Table section:  It was suggested that a more meaningful title for the reference table be created, for example Maximum Units Table. Revise the explanatory text to focus on describing the table itself and what its intended use is.

iii. ACTION: David Barsky will draft another version of the policy with the suggested revisions. APC members are encouraged to review the policy and send other wording suggestions to David Barsky and Sue Thompson.
IV. New Business

a. Credit by Challenge Examination policy
i. David Barsky contacted Michael Hughes who provided a list of concerns regarding this policy from his point of view as chair of the Modern Language Studies Department. 
ii. The issue of which semester gets credit is a problem of sequencing. Ideally, we would give challenge exams before start of semester but this may not be a realistic solution for our campus.
iii. Consider scheduling challenge exams during final exams week of the preceding semester.

iv. If we make it easier to take exams, should we charge a fee to reduce casual use?

v. In the past there has been concern that faculty wouldn’t get credit but there is an assigned time code for exams that takes care of this.

vi. Typically courses that offer challenge option are skilled-based. Some of the courses on this campus that might be good candidates for challenge by examination include languages, math, introductory history classes, PSCI 100, and GEW 101. ACTION:  David will review challenge policies at other campuses. APC  members should read the current Credit by Challenge Examination policy to prepare for the next meeting.
b. An upcoming task is to develop a new set of academic calendars.
Next meeting: February 12, 2012,12:30 – 2:30 p.m. at SBSB 2217

Sue Thompson

sthompsn@csusm.edu
Kellogg, 1002, Extension 4373

